GRAND VALLEY METRO COUNCIL

Board Meeting
October 4, 2018
8:30 a.m.

Kent County Commission Chambers
MINUTES

1. Call to Order

Mike DeVries called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  
Members Present:
Nora Balgoyen


At-Large Member

Ken Bergwerff


Jamestown Township
Wayman Britt


Kent County

Mike Burns


City of Lowell
Tom Butcher


GVSU

Deb Diepenhorst


Cannon Township

Mike DeVries


Grand Rapids Township

David Dewey


Village of Sand Lake

Brian Donovan


City of East Grand Rapids

Joshua Eggleston


City of Wayland

Kevin Green


Algoma Township

Carol Hennessey


Kent County
Mark Huizenga


City of Walker

Diane Jones


Kent County
Steve Kepley


City of Kentwood
Brenda McNabb-Stange

City of Hastings
John Niemela


City of Belding
Jack Poll



City of Wyoming
Megan Sall


City of Wyoming
Al Vanderberg


Ottawa County
Cameron VanWyngarden

Plainfield Township
Mark Washington


City of Grand Rapids
Patrick Waterman


City of Hudsonville
Lynee Wells


City of Grand Rapids

Duane Weeks


Village of Middleville
Members Absent:

Rick Baker


At-Large
Rob Beahan


Cascade Township
Thad Beard


City of Rockford

Robyn Britton


Nelson Township

Dan Carlton


Georgetown Township
Rob DeWard


Gaines Township

Jason Eppler


City of Ionia

Adam Elenbaas


Allendale Township
George Haga


Ada Township
Jerry Hale



Lowell Township

Brian Harrison


Caledonia Township
Jim Holtvluwer


Ottawa County

Tom Hooker


Byron Township

John Hoppough


City of Greenville

Mike Krygier


Courtland Township

Greg Madura


Alpine Township
Steve Maas


City of Grandville
Karen McCarthy


At-Large
Jonathan Seyferth


City of Coopersville
Julius Suchy


Village of Sparta
Mike Verhulst


City of Grand Rapids
Mike Womack


City of Cedar Springs

Open



Tallmadge Township
Open



At-Large Member
Others Present:
John Weiss


Grand Valley Metro Council
Gayle McCrath


Grand Valley Metro Council
Abed Itani



Grand Valley Metro Council

Wendy Ogilvie


Grand Valley Metro Council
Eileen Boekestein


Grand Valley Metro Council

Jason Moore


Grand Valley Metro Council
Mark Rambo


City of Kentwood

Chris Brown


GVMC

Holly Johnson


The Frey Foundation
Leslee Rohs


The Frey Foundation

2. Minutes

MOTION – To Approve the September GVMC Board Minutes.  MOVE – Poll. SUPPORT – Jones.  MOTION CARRIED.
3. Public Comment
None

4. Oath of Office – Mark Washington, City of Grand Rapids
Grand Rapids Mayor Rosalyn Bliss reported she would be stepping down from the GVMC Board and the City of Grand Rapids has appointed new City Manager Mark Washington to replace her on the Board.

Mike DeVries thanked Mayor Bliss for her participation and support of the Metro Council.  He welcomed Mark Washington and administered the Oath of Office.
Mark Washington addressed the Council and stated he was happy to be a part of the Board and looked forward to working with everyone.

5. Frey Foundation Housing Innovation Call for Ideas
Holly Johnson and Leslee Rohs of the Frey Foundation presented to the Council on the Frey Foundation’s Housing Innovation Initiative.  

An award of up to $150,000 will be granted to an agency or partnership submitting an innovative, actionable plan, concept or collaboration to effectively reduce the number of ALICE families spending more than 30 percent of their monthly income on housing.  Submissions will be accepted from September 21 – October 29 and will be evaluated by an external, multi-sector advisory panel coordinated by GVMC.
6. Environmental Education 
Eileen Boekestein of Education Specialist for GVMC Environment Programs updated the Council on GVMC education initiatives.
In the past year, GVMC’s Environmental Education Program has grown substantially.  Through strong community partnerships, GVMC and the Lower Grand River Organization of Watersheds (LGROW) have engaged thousands of students and families in learning about and acting to protect, the Lower Grand River Watershed.  This reach is possible due to collaboration with cities, counties, villages and townships as well as schools, environmental organizations and funding organizations.

2017-2018 Activities and Accomplishments

· Stormwater Education with MS4 Communities: 175 Students
· Stream Cleanups: 50+ Students

· Green Infrastructure Projects: 250 + Students

· Water Quality Monitoring: 275 Students

· Agricultural Education: 385 Students

· Community Events: 2,000 Students

· Grand Rapids Whitewater Summer Program: 9 Students

· STREAM Girls: 72 girls and counting

· Groundswell / GVSU Partnership: 5,000 + students annually plus involvement in 4 professional development workshops for teachers and development of 3 Grand River themed lesson plans for classrooms.
7. Michigan Infrastructure Council 

John Weiss reported that as a result of the work that was done in the Infrastructure Asset Management Pilot program, the State of Michigan has created the Michigan Infrastructure Council, of which he has been appointed Chair.  As part of that initiative, the Water Asset Management Council was also created.  Members of that Council include Cameron Van Wyngarden of Plainfield Township and Doug LaFave of the City of East Grand Rapids.
8. Legislative Dinner October 25 at Boulder Creek
Gayle McCrath reported GVMC will hold a Legislative Dinner at Boulder Creek on October 25 at 6:00 p.m.  GVMC members as well as the members of their Boards / Councils / Commissions are invited.  The dinner is generously sponsored by ITC.
9. November Board Meeting Cancellation

MOTION – To Cancel the November GVMC Board Meeting.  MOVE – Vanderberg.  SUPPORT – Jones.  MOTION CARRIED.

10. Adjourn 9:45 a.m. 
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